

Pleasant Valley Cubs

FOOTBALL & CHEERLEADING

2023 REGISTRATION INFORMATION

Registration: March 1 to June 1

Check out our website for more information: www.pvcubs.com

NOTE: This activity is not officially approved by the Pleasant Valley School istrict and is not necessarily endorsed or supported by the school district. Permission to distribute this information is provided as a service to students and/or staff.

2023 BOARD MEMBERS

The 2023 Board Members welcome all questions and concerns. Our goal is to have a great season for all of our children. Please feel free to contact us. Board meetings are held monthly. Dates are posted on the website and Facebook page.

Ray Sierminski, *President*President.pvcubs@gmail.com
570-534-7218

Jason Beck, Vice President Vicepresident.pvcubs@gmail.com 484-695-9024

Dana Gellock, Financial Director Treasurer.pvcubs@gmail.com 610-428-9313

Rebecca Tippett, Administrative Director
Info.pvcubs@gmail.com
570-730-9887
Josh Maynard, Procurement Director
Procurement pycubs@gmail.com

Procurement.pvcubs@gmail.com 610-406-2200

Roly Lopez del Castillo, Football Director Football.pvcubs@gmail.com 917-250-1088

> Christen Strohl, *Cheer Director* Cheer.pvcubs@gmail.com 570-620-8772

FOOTBALL & CHEER CAMP

Camp will be held 6pm-8pm on July 18, July 19 and July 20. Camp is a fun way to for the kids to participate in skills, drills and games. No equipment will be used this week. The Pleasant Valley Bears football and cheerleaders will help facilitate the camp.

New children wanting to try football or cheer are welcome to sign up for camp without registering for the season. <u>Late registrations will only be accepted for new players or cheerleaders to the program.</u> Late registrations will be accepted on Thursday, July 20.

FUNDRAISERS

Throughout the entire year, the Cubs will have a few fundraisers to raise money for equipment, uniforms, end of the season banquet and much more!

A few scheduled fundraisers to date:

- Coach/Parent Football Game:
- Mother's Day Flower Sale
- Purse Bingo April 30, 2023
- ScoreCard Dine & Donate April 4
- Richmond Brewery & Winery Dine & Donate- April 20
- Country Suite Wines & Slushy Mixes
- August is Parent Appreciation Month: "Mums for Mom" (Fall Mum Sale)
 "Donuts with Dad" (Krispy Kreme)
- Wreath Sale

REGISTRATION



Registration Dates:
March 1 to June 1
ALL REGISTRATIONS
MUST BE DONE
ONLINE.

Online Registration:

Go to the website or scan the QR code. http://clubs.bluesombrero.com/pleasant valleycubs

IMPORTANT:

A copy of the child's birth certificate is required to be submitted during registration.

Rookie Flags –Cannot turn 6 before Sept. 1st Competitive Flags–Cannot turn 8 before Sept. 1st 100's –Cannot turn 10 before Sept. 1st 120's – Cannot turn 13 before Sept.1st

PLEASE NOTE: Late registrations after June 1 are ONLY available to new players and cheerleaders who attend the 2023 Camp. Late registrations must be completed and paid by July 24th.

FEES

Football: \$125 per child Cheer: \$125 per child Camp: \$30 per child

Work Bond: \$200 check per family

(Postdated 12/1/2023 due at equipment

pickup)

Equipment Bond: \$200 check per child (Postdated 12/1/2023 due at equipment

pickup)

Work Bond Buyout: \$160 due at equipment

pickup

WORK BOND

Each family is required to participate in one fundraiser, a few hours of service and donation of items to the concession stand. Links will be posted on our website for any positions that will be needed for games or events. Parents are encouraged to help as much as they can. Without our volunteers, this organization would not exist for our children!

The work bond check given at equipment handouts will be held until 12/1/2023. If the required points are not accumulated, the check will be cashed.

If volunteering is not possible for you, a work bond buyout will be \$160 and due at equipment pick up. The check will be cashed immediately and is not refundable.

EQUIPMENT

A \$200 check is required when equipment and uniforms are picked up. The checks will be returned when equipment and uniforms are received by the Board in good condition.

Most protective equipment and uniforms will be provided. The following items will be the responsibility of the parents to provide:

Football players:

- Colored mouth guards- No red or clear (it's a good idea to have multiple sets)
- Cleats
- Water bottle

VOLUNTEERING

The entire Pleasant Valley Cubs organization is made up of parents, grandparents, and friends who volunteer their time for the best interest of our children. The Board welcomes everyone to help out where and when they can. The following positions will be needed:

- Coaches
- Team Parents
- Game Day Volunteers
- Committees

Interested volunteers must submit an online application, an up-to-date State Police criminal background check, an up-to-date child abuse clearance, and concussion training. The Board will contact you if you are selected for a position. No volunteer will be allowed to volunteer until all 4 items are submitted.

PRACTICE INFO

Practice starts July 24 and is held at the PV Middle School field. Practice will be held Monday- Thursday from 6pm- 8pm. Once school starts on August 28, 2023, practices will be held Tuesday- Thursday for the rest of the season. Games will start on August 19/20. Season will end no later than November 6 for football players. Cheerleading competitions are optional but may continue throughout the year.

If bad weather is expected, the Board will inform the parents at least 3 hours prior to the start of practice.